

## NEWSLETTER Canby Community Preschool

Hello Families,

MAY 2025

It is hard to believe that we are entering into our final month of the school year. We have had a wonderful school year and so much of that is because of your commitment to our school. The auction was very successful and each of you played an important role in that and we are so grateful. Michelle Michael and Heather and Michael Taskinen poured their hearts into leading this auction and did an incredible job of that as well as in guiding our families along the way. The ultimate goal is the education of the children. Each child is a gift and we can't thank you enough for sharing that precious gift with us!

May is another busy, fun month! The dramatic playroom becomes a grocery store and is a fan favorite. We pretend we are buying and selling groceries. If they are not already, the children will be excellent helpers when you are shopping at the store!

We will have a field trip to **Cutsforth Market** on **Friday, May 9th** for our **blue** and **yellow** classes. We will meet up at Maple Street Park after our grocery store tour and finish our day there.

This is also the month when we **celebrate the moms** at the school. We will have a **dessert** for each of the classes in the Fellowship Hall. Feel free to send someone else if mom cannot attend.

- Wednesday, May 7th at 6:00 pm for the blue and yellow classes
- Thursday, May 8th at 6:00 pm for the green and orange classes.

The following week, we have a couple of events that tie in with our theme of dinos and dads.

- Thursday, May 15th we will have Donuts with Dad at 11:00, followed by playground time. This event is meant as a social time for our green and orange class dads, but feel free to send a different representative for your child.
- Friday, May 16th we will have Field Day for our blue and yellow classes. This event starts at 11:00 and we will play games in the field by the playground, play on the playground, and enjoy root beer floats. This event has traditionally been for the dads but feel free to send a different representative for your child.

This year, we plan to celebrate summer birthdays the last week of school. If the weather looks nice, we will do it outside!

- Blue and Yellow classes on Monday, May 19th at 10:45
- Green and Orange classes on Tuesday, May 20th at 10:45

The last events will be our promotion and an end of the year celebration for the classes! It's hard to believe, but it will be here before we know it! Teacher Rosalie and Teacher Jen are excited to celebrate each child and their hard work this school year. Be sure to bring tissue, it could be a tear jerker!

- The **promotion** for the **blue** and **yellow** classes will be on **Wednesday**, **May 21st**. Parents and family are invited back to school at **10:45** for this event in the Fellowship Hall, followed by playground time.
- The last day and celebration for the orange and green classes will be on **Thursday, May 22nd** in the individual classrooms at **11:00** followed by playground time.
- The whole school **end of year potluck** will be **Thursday, May 22nd** at the covered picnic table area, weather permitting. Bring lawn chairs or blankets to sit on! Stay tuned for more info on what to bring.

Thank you again for all the support, help, dedication and cooperation this year. It truly has been an incredible school year and we just can't thank you enough.

With love & hugs.

Jen and Rosalie

## IMPORTANT DATES





<sup>\*\*</sup> Further summer events to be determined.

## HELPFUL LINKS

<u>canbycommunitypreschool.com</u> has parent news, updated calendar, forms, registration, and auction info.

<u>facebook.com/canbycommunitypreschool</u> will post events to add to your calendar and share. <u>facebook.com/groups/ccpfamilies</u> is a great place for families to touch base with one another, be reminded of upcoming events, and share photos and stories about our kids in a safe, private setting.

<u>parentchildpreschools.org</u> is the co-op organization that supports more than 60 co-op preschools and kindergartens in the pacific northwest.



## THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!!

This year's auction was a huge success!
We surpassed our fundraising goal of \$50,000
AND our goal for the Teacher's Wish List!

The Teacher's Wish List this year includes:

New Sink and Vanity in Bathroom
 New Cameras
 Build a New Art Drying Rack
 Add New Books and Toys to Our Curriculum
 Replace Old Vacuums
 Replace Old Tables and Chairs

Don't miss our Last Chance Sale! auctria.com/auction/havananightsCCP2025/lastchance

Save the Date for CCP's 30<sup>th</sup> Annual Auction!

April 25, 2026